


Transgender Students’ Experiences and Perceptions

What do 
transgender and 
gender non-
conforming mean?
The term transgender is 
used to describe someone 
who does not identify 
as the gender they were 
assigned at birth. This 
includes persons assigned 
male or female at birth 
but who now identify 
as the opposite gender. 
Persons who identify as 
neither male nor female 
are considered non-binary 
or non-conforming. This 
includes other terms such 
as agender, genderqueer, 
and gender fluid. This 
report frequently uses 
transgender as an umbrella 
term for both transgender 
and gender non-conforming 
students.

Category Model SEL Schools Non-model SEL Schools

Principal/specialist meeting 4.6 4.1

Explicit instruction 5 3.8

Peace areas/peace path 4.8 3.9

SEL integration 5 3.6

SEL facilitator/specialist meeting 4.6 3.6

Collaborative visits 4.2 2.6



Transgender Students’ Experiences and Perceptions

Grade Reading 
Score

Listening 
Score

Writing 
Score 

Speaking

N n=153 n=154 n=153 n=154

Grade 1 14% 9% 15% 7%

Grade 2 27% 13% 28% 27%

Grade 3 10% 21% 11% 22%

Grade 4 22% 21% 25% 24%

Grade 5 16% 18% 18% 21%

Grade 6 Reading 
8%

Listening 
18%

Writing 
7%

Speaking 
22%

Grade 7 Reading 
1%

Listening 
4%

Writing 
9%

Speaking 
6%

Adult Fairness and Respect
Table 4.

Transgender students reported feeling significantly less confident and secure in their relationships with teachers and 
other school staff members than did their non-transgender peers.




